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What’s the issue with windows?

• more than 4,000 children aged 15 

years or younger are injured 

following an incident with a window

• physical and mental impact on 

residents of windows not being 

repaired is present throughout our 

investigations

• this may require a new Decent 

Homes Standard 

• particular focus with Awaab’s Law 

incoming



Learning from our open letter

• Ensuring landlords undertake a risk assessment where appropriate based on 

the individual circumstances of the household

• Ensuring appropriate expertise, including independent surveyors, are engaged 

and that the landlord’s actions in response to recommendations are reasonable, 

clear and consistent. 

• Ensuring decisions to defer repairs or respond with more limited repairs where 

major works are planned are reasonable and justified based on the landlord’s 

obligations under the Landlord and Tenant Act.

• Ensuring information provided to residents on the operation of windows, 

especially where new windows have been installed, is clear, comprehensive 

and accessible. 



Case study 1 – boarded up windows

• child’s window boarded up for 4 years whilst landlord took no 
action

• because of this room grew mould due to no ventilation

• mental health and asthma impacted

• no records on system to show concerns were raised

Key learning – landlords need to approach these issues with 
urgency required, carry out timely repairs, and recognise the 
impact on the household.



Case study 2 – vulnerable residents

• no repairs for 9 months to a window following it being broken

• household contained 2 disabled children

• complaint happened during winter months and following being a 
victim of ASB

• 9-months would have been longer not for local authority intervention

• wrongly informed the household it did not have repairs 
responsibilities

Key learning – landlord should provide human-centric services, 
undertake risk assessments and clearly know their role and 
responsibilities on repairs



What has happened since the open letter? 

• A number of landlords have replied setting out their review of 
casework and actions – this is positive.

• New government has indicated its intention to consult on 
Decent Homes 2 this year.

• Casework relating to windows continues and most findings of 
maladministration concern failings to consider risk under 
HHSRS and delays/deferral of repairs.



Contact us

Telephone 0300 111 3000 

Email info@housing-ombudsman.org.uk 

Follow us on X (Twitter) @HousingOmbuds and LinkedIn

Sign up to our newsletter via our website

www.housing-ombudsman.org.uk 
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